From the Editor's Desk

In the spring issue of NORTH CAROLINA LIBRARIES, your journal's Editorial Board announced its desire to establish a lasting memorial to Ray N. Moore, who died on March 23, 1975. As many will recall, at the time of her death Ray was the Assistant Director of the Durham County Library System and had served the North Carolina Library Association in the two important capacities as the Chairman of the Intellectual Freedom Committee and the Public Libraries Section Editor for the journal.

We are pleased to announce that as this issue goes to press, 103 of Ray's friends have chosen to honor her with memorial contributions to a fund which will be used in support of an annual writing competition for the best article on public librarianship submitted to the journal during each year in the future. Contributions to this point total \$1,324.50.

We are pleased to publish the following list of those who have participated in this endeavor, and we express our appreciation to each of them.

As contributions continue to arrive, the journal will list the names of all contributors. Anyone wishing to help bring the total amount of the contributions to approximately \$1.500 should not hesitate to send a donation right away.

Lualgia P. Alcorn Herschel V. Anderson Anne E. Andrews Mrs. Hallie S. Bacelli Rebecca S. Ballentine Mrs. Bob Banner Gary Fenton Barefoot Merrill G. Berthrong Amanda R. Bible Florence E. Blakely Cora Paul Bomar Ollie P. Bond Emily S. Boyce Lucy H. Bradshaw Betty C. Burnett Nancy W. Bush Mary Whitfield Canada Lillie D. Caster Violet K. Caudle Betty G. Clark Margaret W. Coble

Theresa Coletta Sophronia Cooper Elizabeth H. Copeland Dorothy R. Crawford Leary Davis Charles C. Dean Emily H. Dickenson Anne K. Edvalson Mrs. G. P. Edwards William L. Eury Mrs. Claire Evans Mrs. Howard Ferguson Charlesanna L. Fox Carlyle J. Frarey Dale Watson Gaddis Hoyt R. Galvin Doris S. Gibson Helena Gierasimowicz Kathleen H. Gilleland Mary Jo P. Godwin Arthur H. Goetz

H. K. Grigas, Sr. Helen Hagan Evelyn Harrison Inez F. Hawkins Barbara Heafner Mrs. Gladys B. Henderson Mildred C. Herrina Emily C. Holman Mae Lipscomb Holt Mrs. Elizabeth H. Hughey J. Johnson John M. Johnson Mrs. Edna Lambeth Gene D. Lanier Mrs. Mary Porter Leonard Isaac T. Littleton William C. Lowe Sarah Murphy McDowell Kenneth M. McIntyre Myrtle J. McNeill Jane Carroll McRae Becky Marlin Rachel Mauney Robert H. May Mrs. Frederick Mintz Judy Carol Morton Madison M. Mosley, Jr. Georgia C. Mullen Peter R. Neal T. Brian Nielsen Philip S. Ogilvie

Leland Park Sanaster Parrott Helen M. Peacock Miss P. E. Perry Annette L. Phinazee Miss Jane Pickett Herbert Poole Benjamin E. Powell Ola T. Prince Public Library of Johnston County and Smithfield Marjorie (Marty) Reith Norma M. Royal Mattie U. Russell Virginia H. Sain Elizabeth Shepard William E. Snyder Benjamin F. Speller, Jr. Joan M. Spencer Anna Lee Sprye Arial A. Stephens Jocelyn Cain Stevens Ellen B. Taylor Helen H. Thompson Mae S. Tucker William D. Van Hoven Elgine Von Oesen Allegra Marea Westbrooks J. H. Wheeler Ainsley A. Whitman Damon D. Hickey

Circle Tours of Chapel Hill has informed the Executive Board of NCLA of the availability of a charter flight from Raleigh to Chicago for the ALA Conference. Southern Airways can furnish a 75-passenger round trip jet fare for \$245. This compares to a regular fare of \$259 and in addition includes hotel accommodations at the Palmer House, transfers on the public transit system, and porterage at the hotel. Departure date is scheduled for July 18 and return date will be July 24. Anyone interested in taking advantage of this opportunity should contact Linda Jones, c/o Circle Tours, 123 West Franklin Street in Chapel Hill. The zip code is 27514.

H. Vail Deale, who is Chairman of the ALA International Relations Committee, has written to the Executive Board asking if there are librarians in the state who would be willing to lend assistance to visiting foreign librarians at the ALA Conference. This assistance might take one of several forms: one might serve as host to one of these persons should they hope to make a trip into North Carolina, or one might simply serve as a fellow traveler during the Conference itself. Anyone interested in performing such a service and in getting to know someone from another country where one might possibly be intending a visit himself should contact Vail Deale at 50 East Huron Street in Chicago. The zip code is 60611.

NORTH CAROLINA LIBRARIES is continuing its search for an indexer. Several applications have been received to date, but your editorial board intends to seek at least five applications before attempting to make a decision. This is a highly important post and one in which a person could learn while rendering service to the state association at the same time. It would be an excellent way for someone to have a regular publication to list in their curriculum vitae. Anyone interested should write a letter to the Editor of NORTH CAROLINA LIBRARIES describing their professional qualifications and the interest they might have in such an endeavor. The Executive Board feels that an annual index is important.

Two new persons have been invited to join the Editorial Board of NORTH CAROLINA LIBRARIES. They are Bernadette Martin of the Forsyth County Public Library and William Pendergraft of the Pender High School in Burgaw. Bernadette replaces Ray Moore as the Editor for the Public Libraries Section. She is presently serving as the Assistant Coordinator for the Children's Outreach Program in the Forsyth County System. William Pendergraft is Media Specialist for the Pender County High School and has considerable editorial experience. We are pleased that these persons have joined the editorial group and believe that their presence will add strength to your journal's publication.



Bernadette Martin

WATS OUR LINE? 1-800-225-7894

F. W. Faxon Company, the only fully-automated library magazine subscription agency in the world, is now the only agency to offer you immediate accessibility on a toll-free WATS line

Pick up the phone toll-free from anywhere in the United States to learn about our library information service, our different ordering plans, FACS — our new automated claims system, and our Serials Updating Service Bulletin. We'll also send you our Service Brochure and our annual Librarians' Guide to Periodicals.

Library Business is our only business — since 1881.



F.W. FAXON CO., INC.

Westwood, Massachusetts 02090 Tel: 1-800-225-7894 (toll-free) 617-329-3350 (collect in Mass. only)

A Message from Betty Martin, President of the Southeastern Library Assn. WHAT'S YOUR PROFESSIONAL I. Q.?

- S earching for ways to help improve library services in the Southeast.
- E nlisting your talents in regional library activities.
- L earning to share problems and answers with other librarians in the region.
- A ccepting opportunities offered by S.E.L.A. for professional involvement.

JOIN S.E.L.A. YEARLY DUES SCALE

SOUTHEASTERN LIBRARY ASSOCIATION (Type all information complete and in full)

Mrs., Mr.			Membership
NAME Dr.			JanDec.
Last	First	Middle	New
Library			
Position			Renew
Mailing Address			
Section Membership: 1s	Choice 2nd Choice	e 3rd Choice	
Section Membership: 1st Choice 2nd Choice 3rd Choice (Indicate choice by Section number as listed below:) 1. Library Education			1976
			1977
2. Public Library			
3. School and Children's Librarians			1978
4. SELA Chapter of Reference Services Division-ALA			1979
5. SE Regional Group of Resources and Technical Services			1980
6. Special Library			
7. Trustees and Friends			
8. College and University	4		

PERSONAL MEMBERS

Annual dues of the individual members shall be on the following scale: No salary to \$4,500 and Trustees \$3.00 4,501 to 6,000 6,001 to 7,500 5.00 7,501 to 9,000 _ 6.00 7.00 9,001 to 10,500 8.00 10,501 to 12,000 12,001 to 13,500 9.00 10.00 13,501 to 15,000 11.00 15,000 and up ___

ORGANIZATIONAL DUES

Annual dues of libraries and library schools are determined on the basis of expenditures for personnel and materials for previous fiscal year:

Expenditures under \$50,000 \$6.00 Expenditures over 50,000 6.00 plus \$1.00 extra for each additional \$10,000 of expenditures (Maximum dues \$25.00):

SPECIAL MEMBERS DUES

- (a) Sustaining Members \$25.00 per year
 (b) Contributing Members \$50.00 or more per year
- Dues of other agencies, organizations, divisions, departments, branches of libraries: library schools \$5.00

All dues include subscription to the Southeastern Librarian.

Make checks payable to "Southeastern Library Association."

MAIL TO: SOUTHEASTERN LIBRARY ASSOCIATION, Ann W. Morton, Executive Secretary, P. O. Box 987, Tucker, Ga. 30084